

RE: LTEP Indigenous Wrap Up Sessions

From: "Armstrong, Hillary (ENERGY)" <hillary.armstrong@ontario.ca>
To: "Coker, Meaghan (ENERGY)" <meaghan.coker@ontario.ca>
Cc: "Whittington, Matt (ENERGY)" <matt.whittington@ontario.ca>, "Katona, Keley (ENERGY)" <keley.katona@ontario.ca>, "Tresise, Landon (ENERGY)" <landon.tresise@ontario.ca>, "Chatterjee, Jeet (ENERGY)" <jeet.chatterjee@ontario.ca>
Date: Tue, 11 Apr 2017 14:05:25 -0400
Attachments: LTEP Report Back-Host-MNO-v5.docx (22.03 kB); LTEP Report Back-Host-AOO-v5.docx (21.78 kB); LTEP report back-General Metis -v5.docx (20.2 kB); LTEP report back-General First Nation-v5.docx (21.76 kB); LTEP Report Back-Host-v5.docx (21.21 kB)

Hi Meaghan,

Please find attached revised letters that reflects your comments to add more detail on the OESP, and revise the timelines for the delivery credit to later this year.

On you question about the general letters, there are two general letters. One for First Nations and one for Métis. You are correct that these letters would go to those who attended the sessions.

In terms of the date of the meeting, we would propose that given that there are some conflicts the first week of May when we originally wanted to hold the session (there is a COO Special Chiefs Assembly on May 2-3), that we could hold the meeting constituency week (week of May 15). I understand that we would need to work around the trip to Constance Lake. The session would likely run from 11am-3:30pm.

If you can let me know as soon as you can if you are comfortable with the revised letters, that would be great. We can send those out without knowing the date yet, since we are silent on the date in the letters.

Let me know if you have any further questions.

Thanks,
Hillary

From: Coker, Meaghan (ENERGY)
Sent: April-07-17 12:32 PM
To: Armstrong, Hillary (ENERGY)
Cc: Whittington, Matt (ENERGY); Katona, Keley (ENERGY); Tresise, Landon (ENERGY); Chatterjee, Jeet (ENERGY)
Subject: Re: LTEP Indigenous Wrap Up Sessions

Thanks Hillary!

Agenda and summary documents look great, my compliments to staff.

Couple points on the correspondence:

1. Re: FN Delivery Credit we reference Jan 2018 implementation date. Believe this would be the first time we've referenced this late of timeline to stakeholders. Have usually said "to be implemented this year". Would suggest we take out date and leave it more vague about "as soon as possible this year". Happy to chat further about SNAP's comments on this.

2. Can we include the OESP metrics in the letter to FN and Métis? "I.e. Increase by 50%". If dollar amounts can be worked in, that would be great too.

3. Assume the "General" letters/summary will be going out to each individual FN and Métis person who attended a session and left their email?

Thanks,
Meaghan

From: Armstrong, Hillary (ENERGY)
Sent: Friday, April 7, 2017 8:56 AM
To: Coker, Meaghan (ENERGY)
Cc: Whittington, Matt (ENERGY); Katona, Keley (ENERGY); Tresise, Landon (ENERGY); Chatterjee, Jeet (ENERGY)
Subject: RE: LTEP Indigenous Wrap Up Sessions

Hi Meaghan,

Just checking in on this. Are you ok with these materials being sent out? We're in a bit of a timeline crunch to get these out so we can schedule the meeting in advance of LTEP being finalized.

Thanks,
Hillary

From: Armstrong, Hillary (ENERGY)
Sent: April-05-17 9:24 AM
To: Coker, Meaghan (ENERGY)
Cc: Whittington, Matt (ENERGY); Katona, Keley (ENERGY); Tresise, Landon (ENERGY); Chatterjee, Jeet (ENERGY)
Subject: LTEP Indigenous Wrap Up Sessions

Hi Meaghan,

We are planning for the LTEP wrap-up session as part of Indigenous engagement for LTEP. This was referenced in recent Minister's letters to COO following the meeting in Sault Ste. Marie.

In advance of the meeting, we would like to send out emails to communities that participated in the session to report back on what was heard, and to invite them to the session. You'll find attached here a few different products, including emails to host communities for the sessions and emails to attendees. Also attached is the proposed agenda for the wrap-up session, and summary documents of what was heard that we would send with the emails. You'll note that the plan is for a separate session to happen with Métis, potentially at their AGM.

If you can let me know as soon as you can if you are comfortable with these products, that would be great. We'd like to send out the emails so we can organize the wrap-up sessions, to ensure they take place before we finalize the LTEP.

Let me know if you have any questions.

Thanks,
Hillary

